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MEMORANDUM

Date:
April 28, 2009
To:
Planning, Building, and Zoning Committee


Finance and Administrative Committee

From:
Mike Warner, Executive Director


Mike Prusila, Watershed Planner

RE:
Emergency Appropriation for National Fish & Wildlife Foundation Grant - $72,000

ACTION REQUESTED:  Approval of Emergency Appropriation
The Lake County Stormwater Management Commission has approved an assistance award from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation for $72,000 to fund a stream corridor assessment, wetland restoration, and outreach project for Dead Dog Creek in the Village of Winthrop Harbor.  As summarized in the table below, the project will be funded by $72,000 from National Fish and Wildlife Foundation (NFWF) funds, $12,723 from Stormwater Management Commission match, and the local partners will provide $60,477 in matching funds and in-kind contributions as required by the NFWF program.  Project partners include the Village of Winthrop Harbor, Lake County Forest Preserve District, and the Alliance for the Great Lakes.
Under this agreement, the SMC will be responsible for management and administration of grant funds and securing contracts or agreements with the project partners and consulting contractors for project work.  The budget outlined below satisfies the 50% cost-share requirements of the NFWF grant program.
	
	Grant Local Match

	Budget Category
	Total Cost
	NFWF Funds
	SMC In-Kind
	Partner Match

	Salaries/Benefits
	$10,418
	-
	$10,418
	-

	Contractual Services-Stream corridor restoration plan
	$30,000
	$30,000
	-
	-

	Contractual Services-Wetland restoration 
	$81,000
	$31,000
	-
	$50,000

	Contractual Services-Outreach/stewardship network
	$15,477
	$10,000
	-
	$5,477

	Materials & supplies
	$1,000
	$1,000
	-
	-

	Other (printing, postage, travel)
	$7,305
	-
	$2,305
	$5,000

	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	$145,200
	$72,000
	$12,723
	$60,477
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